
Welcome Center 
greets guests

May saw 7,884 guests at 
Lake Village Welcome 
Center from as far away as 
Argentina, Brazil, and 
Poland.

...
Adult Crafting Days 

in Eudora
Eudora Branch Library is 
offering Adult Crafting 
Fridays at 2 p.m. 
Participants are invited to 
learn something new or 
bring an idea and teach it to 
the class. Space is limited. 
Call 870-355-2450 to 
reserve a spot.

…
Driver license 
testing reset

Driver license and com-
mercial driver license test-
ing sites for State Police 
Troop F are resuming a 
normal schedule with writ-
ten exams from 1 p.m. to 
4:30 p.m. each Monday at 
Municipal Court, 7 North 
Court St. in Lake Village. 
Skills tests will be offered 
by appointment. The 
Dermott testing site will 
remain closed until further 
notice. For more informa-
tion contact (870) 226-
3713.

...
LV Adult Ed offers 

GED classes
UAM Lake Village Adult 
Ed classes are offering 
GED classes Monday 
through Thursday from 8 
a.m. to 12 p.m. at 103 
Main. Call 870-632-5043 
for more information. Face 
to face classes and dis-
tance learning available.

...
Eudora Adult Ed

sets classes
Eudora Adult Education 
Center, 144 W. Armstrong 
St., will offer classes 
Monday through Thursday 
from 3:30 p.m. to 7:30 
p.m. Call (870) 355-9022 
or text (870) 355-3388 for 
more information.

...
Senior Centers 

close
Area Agency on Aging of 
Southeast Arkansas Senior 
Centers will remain closed 
until further notice but will 
continue to provide all cur-
rently registered home 
delivered Meals on Wheels 
clients with five meals per 
week and will deliver every 
Monday until reopening. 
Also one day a week a grab 
and go will be provided to 
congregate clients. Those 
with questions may call the 
local senior center or 870-
543-6300. For transporta-
tion, call 870-543-6340. 

...
Class of ’66 seeks 

donations
Members of the Central 
High Class of 1966 are 
raising funds to provide 
playground equipment for 
students 8 to 12 years old. 
The equipment is approxi-
mately $75,000. The older 
children need recreational 
activities as well. Tax-
deductible donations of any 
amount would be appreci-
ated and may be sent to 
C.H.S. Class of 1966, c/o 
Mrs. Willie Vaughns 
Watson, P.O. Box 5044, 
Greenville, MS 38703.

...
Eudora library 

announces hours
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Local students compete in 2021
VEX Robotics World Championship

Lakeside Middle School’s 
students from Function of 
Construction Team and 
Robo-Kings Team secured 
two awards at the Robotics 
Education & Competition 
(REC) Foundation’s Live 
Remote VEX Robotics World 
Championship 2021 that was 
recognized as the largest 
online robot championships 
record holder by Guinness 
World Records®. 

During the live remote 
event, over 1,600 teams from 
30 countries and 49 US 
states competed in timed 
robotics competition matches 
with their custom-built robots.

Function of Construction 
was awarded the Innovate 
Award. This award repre-
sents a team with a specific, 
unique engineering element 
that demonstrates creative 
“out of the box” thinking. The 
team members are 
Quazerrick Anderson, Jada 
Jones, Elijah Stanton, and 
Kayli Johnson.  

Robo-Kings received the 

Judges Award. This award is 
presented to the team that 
deserves special recognition 
for special accomplishments. 
The team members are Eddie 
Emerson, Evan Emerson, 
and Christopher Nolen. 

Lakeside’s VEX middle 
school teams consist of stu-
dents in grades six through 
eight.

Jennifer Armstrong, the 
team’s advisor said, “The stu-
dents never gave up this sea-
son regardless of what came 
their way. The students did 
what was necessary to prac-
tice and compete during the 
pandemic. My students were 
driven and determined to 
continue with VEX. Their 
commitment to the program 
has provided them skills that 
will last them a lifetime. The 
school district and the teams’ 
parents were a driving force 
behind the program. Without 
their support, our program 
wouldn’t be successful.”

To ensure the safety of its 
robotics community due to 

the pandemic, this unique 
event adapted to a virtual 
format. Typically, the annual 
VEX Robotics World 
Championship attracts more 
than 30,000 attendees from 
all 50 states and more than 
70 nations. The newly creat-
ed Live Remote Tournament 
(LRT) and Live Remote Skills 
(LRS) interfaces leveraged 
interactive and real-time 
video streaming to unite 
teams from around the globe 
with their competition fields 
and robots to crown champi-
ons like never before.

“Taking home this award is 
a major milestone that dem-
onstrates perseverance, cre-
ativity and sportsmanship 
which is the cornerstone of 
the competition,” said Dan 
Mantz, CEO of the REC 
Foundation. “We’re extreme-
ly proud of these winners 
along with all the dedicated 
competitors from around the 
world. The team’s commit-
ment to achieving this award 
with the unwavering support 

of teachers, mentors, and 
parents make this moment 
very special.”

The REC Foundation’s 
Live Remote VEX Robotics 
World Championship 2021 
was presented by the 
Northrop Grumman 
Foundation. Other global 
sponsors that support the 
program year-round and 
showcased during the event 
included: Autodesk, Dell, 
Google, MathWorks, 
Microchip, NASA, Tesla, 
Texas Instruments, and VEX 
Robotics.

More information about 
the event can be found at 
vexworlds.com and for stu-
dents, teachers and mentors 
looking to get involved with 
the new season, visit robotic-
seducation.org.  

About the Robotics 
Education & Competition 

(REC) Foundation
The Robotics Education & 

Competit ion (REC) 
Foundation’s mission is to 
increase student interest and 

involvement in science, tech-
nology, engineering, and 
mathematics (STEM) by 
engaging students in hands-
on, affordable, and sustain-
able robotics engineering 
programs.

About VEX Robotics
VEX Robotics is a leading 

provider of educational and 
competitive robotics products 
to schools, universities, and 
robotics teams around the 
world. The VEX 123, GO, IQ, 
V5, V5 Workcell and 
VEXcode VR product lines 
span from elementary school 
all the way through college 
with accessible, scalable, 
and affordable robotics solu-
tions. Beyond science and 
engineering principles, a VEX 
Robotics project encourages 
teamwork, leadership, and 
problem solving among 
groups. It allows educators to 
customize projects to meet 
the level of students’ abilities 
as they inspire and prepare 
the STEM problem-solvers of 
tomorrow.

Growing vegetables in con-
tainers is an activity that can 
bring families joy and the 
reward of enjoying fresh, tasty 
vegetables from right outside 
the door, Shaun Francis, 
Extension horticulture spe-
cialist for the University of 
Arkansas at Pine Bluff 
(UAPB), said.

“Creating a container gar-
den is an easy way of raising 
some of your favorite vegeta-
bles,” he said. “You can grow 
just about any vegetable in a 
container as long as the grow-
ing conditions allow. Among 
the vegetables that lend 
themselves particularly well to 
container gardening are 
tomatoes, peppers, eggplant, 
beans, lettuce, squash, rad-
ishes, carrots, cucumbers 
and a wide variety of herbs.”

Individuals do not need a 
plot of land to grow vegeta-
bles in containers – a con-
tainer garden can be located 
in a number of places, includ-
ing the front porch or back 
patio. However, most vegeta-
bles perform best when they 
are exposed to the maximum 
amount of light throughout the 
day. The size of the garden 
can be easily expanded by 
adding more containers.

And as opposed to a regu-
lar garden, container gardens 
are portable and can be 
moved to different locations. It 
also allows individuals to 
overcome poor soil conditions 
and avoid weeds and soil-
borne diseases.

“Growing vegetables in 
containers makes it easier for 
people with physical disabili-
ties to reach and tend to the 
plants,” Francis said.

How to start a container 
garden

• First, choose a location. 
Francis said a container gar-
den can be located almost 
anywhere – on a patio, bal-
cony, rooftop or even in an 
alleyway. 

Since most vegetables 
need at least six hours of sun-
light each day, it is best to 

Container 
gardens: 
Versatile 
option for 
vegetables

The July 30 field day at the 
Judd Hill Foundation will 
explore various facets of sus-
tainable cotton production, 
including soil health, water 
use, and greenhouse gas 
production.

On-site registration opens 
at 8 a.m. with field tours 
beginning at 9 a.m. The in-
person event will follow CDC 
guidelines.

“There are so many orga-
nizations working together 
toward the goal of increasing 
sustainability in producing 
cotton, a crop valued at 
$361million in Arkansas in 
2018,” said Bill Robertson, 
extension cotton agronomist 
for the University of Arkansas 

System Division of 
Agriculture.

“In this joint effort, we will 
see ongoing research and 
demonstration projects on 
the Judd Hill Foundation 
Research farm and the Judd 
Hill Foundation Commercial 
Farm in partnership with the 
outstanding cotton producers 
at Judd Hill, Jesse Flye and 
Marty White,” he said.

Organizers of this event 
include the University of 
Arkansas System Division of 
Agriculture, U.S. Department 
of Agriculture’s Agricultural 
Research Service, Arkansas 
State University, USDA’s 
Natural Resources 
Conservation Service, Soil 

Health Institute, Cotton 
Incorporated, and the 
National Cotton Council.

The Judd Hill Foundation 
Farm is located on Arkansas 
Highway 214, five miles south 
of Trumann in Poinsett 
County.

On the agenda:
• Soil and water conserva-

tion research with compara-
tive studies monitoring green-
house gas production, edge-
of-field water quality, and soil 
health metrics as well as 
practices to improve irrigation 
water management and inte-
grated pest management 
with Tina Teague, professor-
entomology, Arkansas State 
and University of Arkansas 

System Division of 
Agriculture; Michele Reba, 
research hydrologist, USDA-
ARS, Delta Water 
Management Research Unit; 
and Arlene Adviento-Borbe, 
research agronomist, USDA-
ARS, Delta Water 
Management Research Unit.

• Soil Fertility research 
evaluating fertility needs of 
cotton following peanuts pre-
sented by Chuck Wilson, 
soils specialist-field crops, for 
the Division of Agriculture.

• Field-scale demonstra-
tions. Participants will see 
conventional systems, cover 
crops and conservation till-
age, and systems focused on 

Cotton sustainability field day set 
for July 30 at Judd Hill Foundation

(See Cotton page 6.)

Vegetables grow in raised beds at the Living Learning Center in Lake Village where for years now community mem-
bers have been gathering to learn how to grow food and decorative plants while also sharing their hard-won lessons.


